
MISSION 

We are a community of Christians, open to all, empowered by faith in Jesus Christ, 

To make the Gospel visible by nurturing one another and all whose lives we touch. 

This Spire is Sponsored in memory of Dr. Albert W.Schreiber Sr. and his wife Clare G. Schreiber and 

Thomas W.Schreiber.  
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Holy Communion is celebrated weekly. 

Saturdays at 5:30 p.m. and Sundays at 10:30 a.m. 

 



OASIS — FOOD, STORY, PRAYER, COMMUN-
ION, and COMMUNITY 
A monthly opportunity to share the Holy Meal, in the 
context of  a nourishing supper, is held around a dinner 
table in the Gathering Place at 5:30 p.m. on February 13, 
2019. 

PARKING FOR ST. JOHN’S 
 

We have received permission from the owners of  the 5th and Walnut Parking Lot for regular 
free parking every Sunday as well as some other evening and weekend events here at the Church, 
including Christmas Eve. We thank them for their generosity and support and hope this will 
provide additional available no cost parking for everyone attending worship and programs here at 
St. John’s. 

CALL FOR ARTWORK  
Do you have Holy Week artwork that we could display in the Gathering Place from April 17 
through Easter? This could include scenes like Last Supper, Crucifixion, and Resurrection. Con-
tact Eric Gombert at the Church.  
 
We are also looking for artists who are interested in displaying their artwork at St. John’s as we are 
now regularly participating in Downtown Allentown’s Destination Arts: Third Thursday. Please 
have them contact Eric or forward their information to Eric.  

Once again we were able to send Christmas gifts 
of  cookies and candies to our friends who are not 
able to attend weekly services. It’s so important 
that they know that they are part of  St John’s and 
thought of  fondly. This rewarding gesture would 
not be possible with the wonderful group of  vol-
unteers who donate, bake, package and deliver tins 

of  goodies each December. Our pastors also take cookies, all of  which are packaged in the tins 
donated in memory of  Dorothy Kohler and Arlene Swoyer, to shut-ins on their regular visits. The 
Cookie Caper volunteers always welcome new faces to the group to enjoy fellowship as the items 
are prepared. Please join us in June when a gift bag will be prepared for distribution. Dates will be 
announced in The Spire and the church bulletin.  

DESTINATION ARTS: THIRD THURSDAY AT ST. JOHN’S 

Enjoy the artwork in the Gathering Place and Children’s Chapel, still on display from our Third 

Thursday Winter Art Exhibition by the students from the Roberto Clemente Charter School as 

part of  Destination Arts: Third Thursday. Many of  the works are available to purchase. See Eric 

Gombert if  you have interest. A second arrangement of  different artwork will be on display on 

Thursday, February 21. 



THE PAINTING “MADONNA AND CHILD 
WITH AN ANGEL” 
Located in the Vestry Room 
Perhaps the most valuable art is the painting 
“Madonna and Child with an Angel” by Andrea del 
Bresciano , an Italian artist in the early 16th century. 
His paintings are on display at many great galleries 
in Europe and this country, including the Philadel-
phia Museum of  Art, the Uffizi Gallery in Florence, 
and the Cathedral in Siena. His works show the 
marked influence of  the great Raphael who may 
have been his teacher. The painting was a gift to St. 

John’s by Rush H. Kress in memory of  his brother, Samuel H. Kress. The Kress family grew up 
in the Lehigh Valley and later began the S. and H. Kress Five and Dime store chain. The Kress 
family gave a large number of  paintings to the Allentown Art Museum when it opened in 1960. 
They also contributed the Pentecost window on the north end of  the nave of  St. John’s. The 
painting was presented to St. John’s at a service marking the 100th anniversary of  the congregation 
in 1955. 

THE ARTS IN ST. JOHN’S 
On behalf  of  the committee of  the Arts at St. John’s, I am undertaking a survey of  the arts in St. 
John’s – its sculptures, windows, and much more. Our rich treasures are of  interest to members 
of  the congregation as well as to visitors, especially those attending the programs of  the Arts at 
St. John’s. 
The Spire will present a series on the art which we possess. If  you have further information on 
the art or note an error, please contact me (610-683-7581 or nvos@ptd.net). 
The final results will be placed on our website and perhaps also put into print form. 
 

Nelvin Vos 

THE CRECHE 
Each year since 1955, the crèche was displayed 
in front of  the church on 5th Street during the 
Advent season until Epiphany. This Christmas 
season the crèche was located in the Gathering 
Place. The manger scene was carved from raw 
wood and hand-painted in the workshop of  
Ludwig Kraus of  Oberammergau, Germany, the 
site of  the famous Oberammergau Passion play. 
The crèche was a gift from Mr. and Mrs. G.  
 Edward Leh. 
 

mailto:nvos@ptd.net


Please join us for the Share the Warmth of  Generosity luncheon event this February hosted 

by the Thrivent Member Network - Mid-Atlantic Region. 

Bring your family and friends for a special event of  fellowship and service against the beautiful 

backdrop of  the Bear Creek Mountain Resort's ski trails. 

Your entry into the event is to bring a donation of  new warm hats, gloves, mittens or 

socks. 

After a delicious luncheon- complete with s'mores!- we will assemble warm accessory kits for 

area shelters. Your donation will be a blessing of  warmth for many this winter.  

Adding to the generosity of the day, Bear Creek Mountain Resort is provid-

ing complimentary lift tickets - for use any time during the season! Feel free 

to bring your family or a guest to share the warmth. 

 

Register and learn more by clicking the red "Join Us!" button above. Please 

RSVP by February 8th.                                                                                                  

Questions: email PennsylvaniaTMN@thrivent.com or call 440-799-7025

 

  Thrivent Member Network-

Pennsylvania Region 

214 Senate Ave Ste 104 

Camp Hill, PA 17011 

(440) 799-7025 

PennsylvaniaTMN@thrivent.com 

Saturday, February 16, 2019       Bear Creek Mountain Resort 

12:00 p.m.– 3:00 p.m.           101 Doe Mountain Lane 

              Macungie, PA 18062  

A long time member needs some help getting to her 

doctors appointment twice a week. Her name is 

Audrey Keeney. She lives here in Allentown, if  any-

one could help out please contact the church office 

for more info. Thank you.  

We are in need of  volunteers for the following:  

Jefferson Elementary School (on the first & third Wednes-

days of  every month during the school year, 4pm-5:30pm), 

Ecumenical Food Bank (second Friday of  the month at Alli-

ance Hall, 6th & Chew street 9:30a– noon), Altar guild for 

services on Sunday, and Pastoral Deacons for flowers.  

mailto:PennsylvaniaTMN@thrivent.com
http://recp.rm02.net/ctt?m=14934520&r=MjE3MDQ2MjY3NTg3S0&b=0&j=MTU2MDgxMjkzNwS2&k=connect_thrivent_com___LOC_URL_APPE&kx=1&kt=12&kd=https://connect.thrivent.com/pennsylvania-tmn%3futm_source=femail%26utm_campaign=gmsm%26utm_medium=gm
http://recp.rm02.net/ctt?m=14934520&r=MjE3MDQ2MjY3NTg3S0&b=0&j=MTU2MDgxMjkzNwS2&k=connect_thrivent_com___LOC_URL_APPE&kx=1&kt=12&kd=https://connect.thrivent.com/pennsylvania-tmn%3futm_source=femail%26utm_campaign=gmsm%26utm_medium=gm
mailto:PennsylvaniaTMN@thrivent.com


December 30, 2018 Vestry Meeting 

Following a delicious luncheon at the home of  Vestry President Kris Troxell, the Vestry met 
for a short meeting, principally to approve a budget to be presented at the Annual Congrega-
tional Meeting in January. Present were Pastor Brad Carroll, Kris Troxell, Paul Willistein, 
Kathy Groh, Donald Hausman, Don Brannan, Elizabeth Leibenguth, and Sally MacGowan as 
well as guests Eric Gombert (Cantor), Donna Waldt (Treasurer) and Jim Hausman (Circle 
Leader). 

Donna introduced the budget and explained that we would have an additional $25,000 coming in 
as well as money from the Christmas offerings. That would reduce the deficit correspondingly. 

Donald Brannan expressed several concerns about the budget. He wanted more information 
about the Joe and Connie Ross bequest. He also expressed the wish that the withdrawal from 
the Founder's Fund to be kept as low as possible, especially considering the present volatility of  
the stock market. 

Several suggestions were made as to how to reduce the budget. The cost of  the cleaning service 
was questioned. lt was finally agreed that the following items might be removed: Sound system, 
$10,000; Security System, $5,000; Exterior Lighting $10,000. With these adjustments, the budget 
will be close to last year's. Don Hausman made a motion, seconded by Sally, that the budget be 
approved as corrected. Passed unanimously. 

The following members have agreed to stay on the Vestry: Paul Willistein, Don Brannan, Don 
Hausman, Kathy Groh and Elizabeth Leibenguth. ln addition, several members have expressed 
a willingness to serve. There will be an election for incoming Vestry members at the Congrega-
tional Meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sally MacGowan, Secretary 

2019 Vestry Members: 
Paul Willistein 

President 

Donald Hausman 

Vice President 

Debra Clark 

Secretary 

Donna Waldt 

Treasurer 

 

Donald Brannan 

John Crawmer 

Kathy Groh 

Elizabeth Leibenguth 

John Seedorff 



February 2019 
   Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   

 

 

  

 

1 

 

 

2 

5:30pm Holy  

     Communion 

3 

9:15am Learning Hr 

10:30am Holy  

           Communion 

 

4 

7:15pm Boy 

Scouts 

5 

9am Pastoral  

         Care 

Mtg. 

6 

7pm Bible Study & 

Chancel Choir 

7 

 

8 

FOOD BANK 

9 

5:30pm Holy  

     Communion 

 

 

10 

9:15am Learning Hr 

10:30am Holy  

           Communion 

11:45am ASJ 

Meeting 

11 

7:15pm Boy 

Scouts 

 

 

12 

 

13 

11am Staff Meeting 

5:30pm Oasis 

7pm Bible Study & 

Chancel Choir 

14 

Valentine’s 

Day!  

 

 

15 

 

16 

5:30pm Holy  

     Communion 

 

 

17 

9:15am Learning Hr 

10:30am Holy  

           Communion 

 

 

18 

Presidents 

Day! 

7:15pm Boy 

Scouts 

19 

 

 

20 

7pm Bible Study & 

Chancel Choir 

21 

4pm Third 

Thursday: 

Destination 

Arts 

22 

 

23 

5:30pm Holy  

     Communion 

 

 

24 

9:15am Learning Hr 

10:30am Holy 

Communion 

12pm Annual 

Congregational 

Meeting 

25 

Property 

Workday 

9:00am 

Investment & 

Insurance 

26 

SPIRE 

MAIL OUT 

 

 

27 

11am Staff Meeting 

7pm Bible Study & 

Chancel Choir 

 

28 

 

 

  

Lenten dinner & Worship starting March 13, 2019 

Ash Wednesday Worship- March 6, 7:30 pm  



February 2019 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   

    

  1 

Marilyn Wolfe 

2 

    

Joyce Knapp 

Jeane Rosenberger 

3 

          

        Nicole 

Fenstermaker 

 

4 

   Barry Brobst 

   Mary Micco 

5 6 

Nelson 

Quinones 
 

Martha Gross 

7 

 

8 

Lance Burgess 

9 

 

10 11 12  

     Carole Baker

-Kratzer 

Peyton Clifton 

13 

Lyne Brobst 

14 

Regina Boka 

15 

Larry Greene 

 

     Glenda & Peter 

Garza 

      

16 

Ann Faringer 

 

     Pastor Bradley 

Carroll & Sharon 

Carroll 

17 18    

Tyler Haydt 

Theresa Isaac 

19  

Diane Kellogg 

20  

Sharon Swoyer 

21 22 

Paul Seidel 

Nancy Ditria 

Gail Smith 

Joy Clifton 

23 

24  

Earl Brunner 

Eric Blew 

25 

Debra Shipley 

26 

     Bonnie & 

Richard Haydt 

27 

 

28 

Bryce Schoch 

Donna Noga 

 

  



Our  Ministry of Special Gifts 

 Dec 2018 YTD 2018 YTD 2017 

TOTAL INCOME $  481,228 $  481,228 $  421,191 

      Total Offering $164,508 $164,508 $149,221 

      FounderΩs Fund    $241,436   $241,436 $188,940 

      Trusts & Interests $75,284 $75,284 $83,030 

TOTAL EXPENSES $   480,515 $   480,515 $  478,263 

EXCESS/(DEFICIT) $713 $713 ό—ϷртΣлтнύ 

In Memory of  Henry Halpin: 

             Earl Halpin  

  

In Memory of  Martin Crone: 

Bruce & Jane Kutz 

Anne McClelland 

         Edwin & Nancy Miller 

Gisela Reinhart 

 Jean Schiffert  

 

In Memory of  Merill Schiffert: 

Jean Schiffert 

 

 

 

 

Vestry 

Paul Willistein 

President 

Donald Hausman 

Vice President 

Debra Clark 

Secretary 

Donna Waldt 

Treasurer 

Donald Brannan 

John Crawmer 

Kathy Groh 

Elizabeth Leibenguth 

John Seedorff 

 

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 

37 South Fifth Street Ŀ Allentown, Pennsylvania 18101  

Church office hours: Monday-Friday, 9:00 am to 2:30 pm 

Church office: 610-435-1587   Fax: 610-435-6505  

Music office: 610-435-1641 

E-mail: office@stjohnsallentown.org  

 

Church Staff 

The Rev. Bradley T. Carroll, Pastor, bcarroll@stjohnsallentown.org 

The Rev. Wayne Dreyman, Dmin., Pastoral Associate, 

wdreyman@stjohnsallentown.org 

Eric G. Gombert, Cantor, egombert@stjohnsallentown.org 

Charmarie Colon, Office Administrator, ccolon@stjohnsallentown.org 

 Julissa Nieves, Office Secretary, jnieves@stjohnsallentown.org 

Scott Boka, Sexton, sboka@stjohnsallentown.org 


